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Good morning PVSD Staff and Families, 

A lot of information about schools and campus closures has been coming from a variety of sources 
in the last 24-48 hours. I’d like to clarify what has and hasn’t been decided and what to expect 
moving forward. 

WHAT HAS BEEN DECIDED:  Last week, PVSD along with other San Mateo County public 
schools determined we would need to extend distance learning until at least May 1. 

WHAT HASN’T BEEN DECIDED:  In the past few days, State Superintendent Thurmond and 
Governor Newsom have issued statements warning Californians, “it appears that our students will 
not be able to return to school campuses before the end of the school year.” They have stopped 
short of issuing a directive or executive order—something the governor could do but quite frankly 
the state superintendent cannot.  

The San Mateo County Health Officer’s School Operations Modification Order (link) still extends 
only until May 1. 

WHAT TO EXPECT:  There are two things happening here. First, the state is projecting possible 
facilities closures that last the rest of the school year. And, second, they are encouraging schools 
to develop strong distance learning plans that can span that length of time.  

PVSD is already 100% committed to developing the most effective distance learning program we 
can. Whether it lasts through April, May or mid-June has little effect on our approach to the 
curriculum at this point. Please fill out this short survey (link) sent last week to help guide us. The 
nearly 150 responses we have already received are providing extremely helpful feedback and 
allow us to double check that everyone has the tools they need at home to best support our 
students. 

Regarding the ultimate length of our school facilities closure, it certainly is within the realm of 
possibility that we will not be able to reopen our campuses before the end of the year. We have 
been and continue to make decisions based on the data and guidance provided by our local health 
officers. Those health officers are scheduled to convene in various subsets this coming Friday as 
well as next Monday. Conversations with my fellow superintendents, county leadership and our 
Board will follow, and I will continue to update our community as decisions are made. While it’s 
difficult to deal with ambiguity and uncertainty during a time that is both difficult and unsettling, our 
focus is to not rush decisions and prematurely close off the option of returning back to campus 
should the opportunity present itself.  

Best regards, 

Roberta 
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